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Dear friends,

 

Sorry that we haven't been in touch recently.  We've finished our home leave and are settling back in Chile.  We'd like to share a few of our highlights of our time in the UK and in Mexico and mention a few areas for prayer.

 

We very much enjoyed being back in the UK and it was great to spend some good time with the family and with so many friends.  If we didn't manage to catch up with you, come and visit us in Chile or book us in for 2012!  It was good to see what God is doing in the lives of so many of you and many of our conversations were spiritually inspiring. 

 

It was a bit more difficult for the boys to get settled into new routines and David didn't settle into his prekinder there.  They loved (as did we) the libraries, the Cotswold Wildlife park, the London transport, Science and Natural History museums, their grandparents and their dogs, all the lovely toys and books they were lent and given and the long garden that we had.  We enjoyed all that as well and the visits to our supporting churches, short holidays in the Cotswold and the Peak District (what spectacular autumn colours!), the generosity of so many friends and my first visit to the Emirates (1-0 to the Arsenal!).  Must admit that the cold winter and short days weren't so great & the three different colour bins a bit confusing.  It was good to do some studying at Spurgeon's and LST, have some curries and fish and chips and meet so many friends’ new children.

 

Lovely to have some holiday in Mexico, catch up with Ellelein's family (although a month of all four of us living in the same room wasn't always easy!) and have a few days at the beach, seeing friends and Daniel having the opportunity to climb the 5300m Izahaccihuatl.

 

Well, we're back in Chile now and settling in fast.  Ellelein has taken on running the Sunday School again (she thought that she had passed that one on for good...) and is getting back into the swing of organising things and training the new teachers. She is hoping to get involved in one of the worship groups and carry on giving talks for the women's group.
 

Daniel still hasn't nailed down all that his job will involve this time around.  He's chatted with his pastor Danny and Bishop Tito about the possibility of church planting but that wouldn't happen until at least 2010 if as a family we felt up for it and the doors opened somewhere.  At the moment Danny has put him into a more advisory role but he continues to teach Bible courses and enjoyed preaching in Spanish today for the first time in 8 months, even if Revelation 4 isn't the easiest of passages to open up.  

 

On a regional level it's pleasing to have a couple of new lay pastors on board and that the third annual training day for Bible tutors went well last week.   Daniel hopes to build a team of 4 or 5 folk to run the Level Two Bible courses here with 2 or 3 of those people being potential candidates to hand over its leadership to in the next couple of years.  He's also looking forward to starting a discipleship quartet and triplet with church leaders with the idea of inspiring them to take discipleship training within their local churches more seriously.

 

Thanks

· for friendship and hospitality that so many showed us in both England and Mexico 

· God touching our lives in new ways 

· for two lovely growing healthy boys 

· for coming back to our old home

Petitions

· for Ellelein's work with the Sunday school in Gómez Carreño, especially training new teachers 

· for Daniel's time with church leaders and teaching especially a course on the Reformation which he will be giving for the first time 

· for David settling into his new school which so far he is enjoying very much 

· for us all as a family to have an increasing passion for God

Please let us know how you are keeping as well, as we appear all to be going through difficult times and it is great to pray for each other.

 

Lots of love

 

Daniel & Ellelein

David & Joshua

 

Daniel and Ellelein Kirk working with SAMS in Chile 
In all that has happened to us, you have been just; you have acted faithfully, while we did wrong (Ne 9.33)



